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There was once a sage of the sages, who had three sons and sons' sons, and when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell
dissension between them. So he assembled them and said to them, 'Be ye one hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one
another,] lest the folk despise you, and know that the like of you is as the rope which the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and
availed not to cut it; on this wise is division and union. And beware lest ye seek help of others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into
perdition, for by whosesoever means ye attain your desire, (222) his word (223) will have precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth
which I will bury in a certain place, so it may be a store for you, against the time of your need.'.Cashghar, Abdallah ben Nafi and the King's Son of,
ii. 195..There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, in the city of Baghdad, the Abode of Peace, a king mighty of estate, lord of
understanding and beneficence and liberality and generosity, and he was strong of sultanate and endowed with might and majesty and
magnificence. His name was Ins ben Cais ben Rebiya es Sheibani, (47) and when he took horse, there rode unto him [warriors] from the farthest
parts of the two Iraks. (48) God the Most High decreed that he should take to wife a woman hight Afifeh, daughter of Ased es Sundusi, who was
endowed with beauty and grace and brightness and perfection and justness of shape and symmetry; her face was like unto the new moon and she
had eyes as they were gazelle's eyes and an aquiline nose like the crescent moon. She had learned horsemanship and the use of arms and had
thoroughly studied the sciences of the Arabs; moreover, she had gotten by heart all the dragomanish (49) tongues and indeed she was a ravishment
to mankind..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.Certain husbandmen once made complaint to David (on whom be peace!)
against certain owners of sheep, whose flocks had fallen upon their crops by night and devoured them, and he bade value the crops [and that the
shepherds should make good the amount]. But Solomon (on whom be peace!) rose and said, "Nay, but let the sheep be delivered to the
husbandmen, so they may take their milk and wool, till they have repaid themselves the value of their crops; then let the sheep return to their
owners." So David withdrew his own ordinance and caused execute that of Solomon; yet was David no oppressor; but Solomon's judgment was
more pertinent and he showed himself therein better versed in jurisprudence.' (245).There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a
merchant of the merchants of Damascus, by name Aboulhusn, who had money and riches and slaves and slave-girls and lands and houses and
baths; but he was not blessed with a child and indeed his years waxed great; wherefore he addressed himself to supplicate God the Most High in
private and in public and in his inclining and his prostration and at the season of the call to prayer, beseeching Him to vouchsafe him, before his
admittance [to His mercy], a son who should inherit his wealth and possessions; and God answered his prayer. So his wife conceived and the days
of her pregnancy were accomplished and her months and her nights and the pangs of her travail came upon her and she gave birth to a male child,
as he were a piece of the moon. He had not his match for beauty and he put to shame the sun and the resplendent moon; for he had a shining face
and black eyes of Babylonian witchery (2) and aquiline nose and ruby lips; brief, he was perfect of attributes, the loveliest of the folk of his time,
without doubt or gainsaying..Now this island is under the Equinoctial line; its night is still twelve hours and its day the like. Its length is fourscore
parasangs and its breadth thirty, and it is a great island, stretching between a lofty mountain and a deep valley. This mountain is visible at a distance
of three days' journey and therein are various kinds of jacinths and other precious stones and metals of all kinds and all manner spice-trees, and its
soil is of emery, wherewith jewels are wrought. In its streams are diamonds, and pearls are in its rivers. (208) I ascended to its summit and diverted
myself by viewing all the marvels therein, which are such as beggar description; after which I returned to the king and sought of him permission to
return to my own country. He gave me leave, after great pressure, and bestowed on me abundant largesse from his treasuries. Moreover, he gave
me a present and a sealed letter and said to me, 'Carry this to the Khalif Haroun er Reshid and salute him for us with abundant salutation.' And I
said, 'I hear and obey.'.Then said he to Arwa, "What wilt thou that I do with them?" And she answered, saying, "Accomplish on them the ordinance
of God the Most High; (119) the slayer shall be slain and the transgressor transgressed against, even as he transgressed against us; yea, and the
well-doer, good shall be done unto him, even as he did unto us." So she gave [her officers] commandment concerning Dadbin and they smote him
on the head with a mace and slew him, and she said, "This is for the slaughter of my father." Then she bade set the vizier on a beast [and carry him]
to the desert whither he had caused carry her [and leave him there without victual or water]; and she said to him, "An thou be guilty, thou shalt
abide [the punishment of] thy guilt and perish of hunger and thirst in the desert; but, if there be no guilt in thee, thou shalt be delivered, even as I
was delivered.".There was once a man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A certain young man saw her
coming forth of the bath and loved her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with all manner of devices, but
availed not to win to her; and when he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his fortitude failed him and he
was at an end of his resources against her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him to bring about union
between him and her. He thanked her for this and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her husband and buy of him a
turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the goodliest of stuffs.".I went out one night to the house of one of my friends and when it was the middle
of the night, I sallied forth alone [to go home]. When I came into the road, I espied a sort of thieves and they saw me, whereupon my spittle dried
up; but I feigned myself drunken and staggered from side to side, crying out and saying, "I am drunken." And I went up to the walls right and left
and made as if I saw not the thieves, who followed me till I reached my house and knocked at the door, when they went away..? ? ? ? ? "How call'st
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thou this thy dress?" quoth we, and she replied A word wherein the wise a lesson well might trace;.Then he turned back, pondering upon that
sleeping youth, and coming to him, as he slept, lighted down from his horse and sat down by him. He fixed his eyes upon his face and considered
him awhile and said in himself, 'For aught I know, this youth may be Melik Shah.' And he fell a-hemming and saying, 'Harkye, O youth!'
Whereupon the sleeper awoke and sat up; and the eunuch said to him, 'Who is thy father in this village and where is thy dwelling?' The youth
sighed and answered, 'I am a stranger;' and the eunuch said, 'From what land art thou and who is thy father?' Quoth the other, 'I am from such a
land,' and the eunuch ceased not to question him and he to answer him, till he was certified of him and knew him. So he rose and embraced him and
kissed him and wept over his case. Moreover, he told him that he was going about in quest of him and informed him that he was come privily from
the king his mother's husband and that his mother would be content [to know] that he was alive and well, though she saw him not..?STORY OF
THE THREE MEN AND OUR LORD JESUS..Then said Selim to his sister, 'Know that I am resolved to slay yonder man, if he return this next
night, and I will say to the folk, "He was a thief," and none shall know that which hath befallen. Moreover, I will address myself to the slaughter of
whosoever knoweth that which is between yonder fellow and my mother.' But Selma said, ' I fear lest, if thou slay him in our dwelling-place and he
savour not of robberhood, (69) suspicion will revert upon ourselves, and we cannot be assured but that he belongeth unto folk whose mischief is to
be feared and their hostility dreaded, (70) and thus wilt thou have fled from privy shame to open shame and abiding public dishonour.' 'How then
deemest thou we should do?' asked Selim and she said, 'Is there nothing for it but to slay him? Let us not hasten unto slaughter, for that the
slaughter of a soul without just cause is a grave [matter].'.83. The Woman's Trick against her Husband cccxciii.? ? ? ? ? I am the champion-slayer,
the warrior without peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..Then he folded the letter and sealing it, delivered it to the damsel,
who took it and carried it to her mistress. When the princess read the letter and apprehended its contents, she said, "Meseemeth he recalleth to me
that which I did aforetime." Then she called for inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.When the boy grew up, his father feared for him
from poverty and change of case, so he said to him, 'Dear my son, know that in my youth I wronged my brothers in the matter of our father's good,
and I see thee in weal; but, if thou [come to] need, ask not of one of them nor of any other, for I have laid up for thee in yonder chamber a treasure;
but do not thou open it until thou come to lack thy day's food.' Then he died, and his wealth, which was a great matter, fell to his son. The young
man had not patience to wait till he had made an end of that which was with him, but rose and opened the chamber, and behold, it was [empty and
its walls were] whitened, and in its midst was a rope hanging down and half a score bricks, one upon another, and a scroll, wherein was written,
'Needs must death betide; so hang thyself and beg not of any, but kick away the bricks, so there may be no escape (225) for thee, and thou shall be
at rest from the exultation of enemies and enviers and the bitterness of poverty.'.? ? ? ? ? Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me With
hopes of thine enjoyment in all security..The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its
strings and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? All intercessions come and all alike do ill succeed, Save Tuhfeh's, daughter of Merjan, for that, in
very deed,.Now there remained one after her; so we took her and drowned her and the eunuchs went away, whilst we dropped down the river with
the boat till we came to the mouth of the canal, where I saw my mistress awaiting me. So we took her up into the boat and returned to our pavilion
on Er Rauzeh. Then I rewarded the boatman and he took his boat and went away; whereupon quoth she to me, "Thou art indeed a friend in need."
(189) And I abode with her some days; but the shock wrought upon her so that she sickened and fell to wasting away and redoubled in
languishment and weakness till she died. I mourned for her with an exceeding mourning and buried her; after which I removed all that was in the
pavilion to my own house [and abandoned the former]..66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.The first who sought her in marriage
was King Nebhan of Mosul, who came to her with a great company, bringing with him an hundred she-camels laden with musk and aloes-wood
and ambergris and as many laden with camphor and jewels and other hundred laden with silver money and yet other hundred laden with raiment of
silken and other stuffs and brocade, besides an hundred slave-girls and an hundred magnificent horses of swift and generous breeds, completely
housed and accoutred, as they were brides; and all this he laid before her father, demanding her of him in marriage. Now King Ins ben Cais had
bound himself by an oath that he would not marry his daughter but to him whom she should choose; so, when King Nebhan sought her in marriage,
her father went in to her and consulted her concerning his affair. She consented not and he repeated to Nebhan that which she said, whereupon he
departed from him. After this came King Behram, lord of the White Island, with riches more than the first; but she accepted not of him and he
returned, disappointed; nor did the kings give over coming to her father, on her account, one after other, from the farthest of the lands and the
climes, each glorying in more (54) than those who forewent him; but she paid no heed unto any of one them..Would we may live together, and
when we come to die, i. 47..Before I entered this corporation, (149) I had a draper's shop and there used to come to me a man whom I knew not,
save by his face, and I would give him what he sought and have patience with him, till he could pay me. One day, I foregathered with certain of my
friends and we sat down to drink. So we drank and made merry and played at Tab; (150) and we made one of us Vizier and another Sultan and a
third headsman..Therewithal Queen Es Shuhba was moved to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight! None can avail to
describe thee. Sing to us on the apple,' Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ?
When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of sleep forsakes me, my body wastes amain..? ? ? ? ? For know that hither have I
fared and come to this thy land, By hopes of union with thee and near fruition led..To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of
his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no answer, whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and
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the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith; which when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of
the pit, so he might see how the case stood. There he found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted
the astrologers with the verification of their words, and they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and
thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he been saved from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction
should have been at his hand.' So the king left [sorrowing for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..It is related that Ibn es
Semmak (162) went in one day to Er Reshid and the Khalif, being athirst, called for drink. So his cup was brought him, and when he took it, Ibn es
Semmak said to him, "Softly, O Commander of the Faithful! If thou wert denied this draught, with what wouldst thou buy it?" "With the half of my
kingdom," answered the Khalif; and Ibn es Semmak said, "Drink and God prosper it to thee!" Then, when he had drunken, he said to him, "If thou
wert denied the going forth of the draught from thy body, with what wouldst thou buy its issue?" "With the whole of my kingdom," answered Er
Reshid: and Ibn es Semmak said, "O Commander of the Faithful, verily, a kingdom that weigheth not in the balance against a draught [of water] or
a voiding of urine is not worth the striving for." And Haroun wept..We abode thus till the setting-in of the time of mid-afternoon, when she said,
"Needs must I wash before I go." Quoth I, "Get water wherewithal we may wash," and pulled out from my pocket about a score of dirhems,
thinking to give them to her; but she said, "I seek refuge with God!" and brought out of her pocket a handful of silver, saying, "But for destiny and
that God hath caused the love of thee fall into my heart, there had not happened that which hath happened." Quoth I, "Take this in requital of that
which thou hast spent;" and she said, "O my lord, by and by, whenas companionship is prolonged between us, thou wilt see if the like of me
looketh unto money and gain or no." Then she took a pitcher of water and going into the lavatory, washed (111) and presently coming forth, prayed
and craved pardon of God the Most High for that which she had done..Presently, the king [of the city] was minded to go forth to his garden, (206)
a-pleasuring, and bade the cook forego him thither and appoint in his stead one who should dress meat for the king, so that, when he returned, he
might find it ready. So the cook fell a-considering of whom he should appoint and was bewildered concerning his affair. As he was on this wise,
the old man came to him and seeing him perplexed how he should do, said to him, 'Tell me what is in thy mind; belike, I may avail to relieve thee.'
So he acquainted him with the king's wishes and he said, 'Have no care for this, but leave me one of the serving-men and go thou in peace and
surety, for I will suffice thee of this.' So the cook departed with the king, after he had brought the old man what he needed and left him a man of the
guards..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the folk assemble for birling at the wine, Whether in morning's splendour or when night's shades descend..When the night
was half spent, I arose [and went forth the tent] to do an occasion of mine, and none knew of my case save this woman. The dogs misdoubted of me
and followed me and gave not over besetting me, till I fell on my back into a deep pit, wherein was water, and one of the dogs fell in with me. The
woman, who was then a girl in the first bloom of youth, full of strength and spirit, was moved to pity on me, for that wherein I was fallen, and
coming to me with a rope, said to me, "Lay hold of this rope." So I laid hold of the rope and clung to it and she pulled me up; but, when I was
halfway up, I pulled her [down] and she fell with me into the pit; and there we abode three days, she and I and the dog..? ? ? ? ? In glory's raiment
clad, by thee the stars of heaven are shamed And in amaze the full moon stares to see thy goodlihead..147. Isaac of Mosul and his Mistress and the
Devil dcxcr.? ? ? ? ? Quoth thou, "The goodliest of things is patience and its use: Its practice still mankind doth guide to all that's fair and
fine.".Then he conferred on him a dress of honour and engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and sent to his father, giving him the glad
news and comforting his heart with [the tidings of] his son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O my son, and go to thy father.' 'O king,'
rejoined the prince, 'complete thy kindness to me by [hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to my father, till he send a messenger and
he return, promising me, the time will be long.' The king laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I fear for thee from this haste, lest thou
come to shame and attain not thy desire.' Then he gave him wealth galore and wrote him letters, commending him to the father of the princess, and
despatched him to them. When he drew near their country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of his realm and assigned him a
handsome lodging and bade hasten the going-in of his daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter. Moreover, he advised the prince's
father [of his son's coming] and they busied themselves with the affair of the damsel..? ? ? ? ? Fast flowed my tears; despair gat hold upon my soul
And needs mine eyelids must the sweet of sleep forbear..? ? ? ? ? And horses eke wouldst have led to thee day by day And girls, high- breasted
maids, and damsels black and white,.On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and rejoiced in him and
smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had fared, saying, 'O my
brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the rug. The man
entered and thought of nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then he went his
way and I came out and we abode on our wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am going to
her.'.His hospitality pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his fashion, and he said to him, "O youth, who art thou? Make me acquainted with
thyself, so I may requite thee thy kindness." But Aboulhusn smiled and said, "O my lord, far be it that what is past should recur and that I be in
company with thee at other than this time!" "Why so?" asked the Khalif. "And why wilt thou not acquaint me with thy case?" And Aboulhusn said,
"Know, O my lord, that my story is extraordinary and that there is a cause for this affair." Quoth the Khalif, "And what is the cause?" And he
answered, "The cause hath a tail." The Khalif laughed at his words and Aboulhusn said, "I will explain to thee this [saying] by the story of the
lackpenny and the cook. Know, O my lord, that.? ? ? ? ? Thine honour, therefore, guard and eke thy secret keep, Nor save to one free-born and true
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thy case confess..106. The Man of Upper Egypt and his Frank Wife dccclxii.? ? ? ? ? Of me he got not what he sought and brideless did return, For
that estrangement and disdain were pleasing in my sight..? ? ? ? ? A damsel made for love and decked with subtle grace; Thou'dst deem the very
sun had borrowed from her face..104. Mesrour and Zein el Mewasif dcccxxi.Now this present was a horse worth ten thousand dinars and all its
housings and trappings of gold set with jewels, and a book and five different kinds of suits of apparel and an hundred pieces of fine white linen
cloths of Egypt and silks of Suez and Cufa and Alexandria and a crimson carpet and another of Tebaristan (217) make and an hundred pieces of
cloth of silk and flax mingled and a goblet of glass of the time of the Pharaohs, a finger-breadth thick and a span wide, amiddleward which was the
figure of a lion and before him an archer kneeling, with his arrow drawn to the head, and the table of Solomon son of David, (218) on whom be
peace; and the contents of the letter were as follows: 'From the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, unto whom and to his forefathers (on whom be peace)
God hath vouchsafed the rank of the noble and exceeding glory, to the august, God-aided Sultan, greeting. Thy letter hath reached us and we
rejoiced therein and have sent thee the book [called] "The Divan of Hearts and the Garden of Wits," of the translation whereof when thou hast
taken cognizance, its excellence will be established in thine eyes; and the superscription of this book we have made unto thee. Moreover, we send
thee divers other kingly presents; (219) so do thou favour us by accepting them, and peace be on thee!'.Rail not at the vicissitudes of Fate, ii. 219..It
is said that, when the Khalifate devolved on Omar ben Abdulaziz (42) (of whom God accept), the poets [of the time] resorted to him, as they had
been used to resort to the Khalifs before him, and abode at his door days and days, but he gave them not leave to enter, till there came to Omar Adi
ben Artah, (43) who stood high in esteem with him. Jerir (44) accosted him and begged him to crave admission for them [to the Khalif]. "It is
well," answered Adi and going in to Omar, said to him, "The poets are at thy door and have been there days and days; yet hast thou not given them
leave to enter, albeit their sayings are abiding (45) and their arrows go straight to the mark." Quoth Omar, "What have I to do with the poets?" And
Adi answered, saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, the Prophet (whom God bless and preserve) was praised [by a poet] and gave [him largesse,]
and therein (46) is an exemplar to every Muslim." Quoth Omar, "And who praised him?" "Abbas ben Mirdas (47) praised him," replied Adi, "and
he clad him with a suit and said, 'O Bilal, (48) cut off from me his tongue!'" "Dost thou remember what he said?" asked the Khalif; and Adi said,
"Yes." "Then repeat it," rejoined Omar. So Adi recited the following verses:.So each of them fared on with that which was with him and gave not
over going till they met in one of the inns (33) and each complained to the other of that which he had abidden of travel [in quest of custom] and of
the lack of demand for his wares. Now each of them had it in mind to cheat his fellow; so El Merouzi said to Er Razi, 'Wilt thou sell me that?' 'Yes,'
answered he, and the other continued, 'And wilt thou buy that which is with me?' Er Razi assented; so they agreed upon this and each of them sold
his fellow that which was with him [in exchange for the other's ware]; after which they bade each other farewell and parted. As soon as they were
out of each other's sight, they examined their loads, to see what was therein, and one of them found that he had a load of sheep's dung and the other
that he had a load of goat's dung; whereupon each of them turned back in quest of his fellow. They met in the inn aforesaid and laughed at each
other and cancelling their bargain, agreed to enter into partnership and that all that they had of money and other good should be in common
between them, share and share alike..10. Women's Craft cxcv-cc.When the morning morrowed, they found themselves reduced to a fourth part of
their number and there was not one of them had dismounted from his horse. So they made sure of destruction and Hudheifeh came out between the
ranks (now he was reckoned for a thousand cavaliers) and cried out, saying, "Harkye, my masters of Baghdad! Let none come forth to me but your
Amir, so I may talk with him and he with me; and he shall meet me in single combat and I will meet him, and may he who is void of offence come
off safe!" Then he repeated his speech and said, "Why do I not hear your Amir return me an answer?" But Saad, the amir of the army of Baghdad,
[replied not to him], and indeed his teeth chattered in his head, whenas he heard him summon him to single combat..On the morrow, she said to the
old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message,
whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When
she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew and fetched it. Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took
the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Oft as I strove to make her keep the troth of love, Unto
concealment's ways still would she turn aside..Galen heard that which he avouched of his understanding and it was certified unto him and
established in his mind that the man was a skilled physician of the physicians of the Persians and [he said in himself], 'Except he had confidence in
his knowledge and were minded to confront me and contend with me, he had not sought the door of my house neither spoken that which he hath
spoken.' And concern gat hold upon Galen and doubt. Then he looked out upon (21) the weaver and addressed himself to see what he should do,
whilst the folk began to flock to him and set out to him their ailments, and he would answer them thereof [and prescribe for them], hitting the mark
one while and missing it another, so that there appeared unto Galen of his fashion nothing whereby his mind might be assured that he had formed a
just opinion of his skill..So he returned to his mother (and indeed his spirit was broken), and related to her that which had happened to him and
what had betided him from his friends, how they, had neither shared with him nor requited him with speech. "O Aboulhusn," answered she, "on this
wise are the sons (5)of this time: if thou have aught, they make much of thee, (6) and if thou have nought, they put thee away [from them]." And
she went on to condole with him, what while he bewailed himself and his tears flowed and he repeated the following verses:.Assemble, ye people
of passion, I pray, iii. 31..4. The Three Apples lxviii.? ? ? ? ? Ramazan in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er Have I eaten of flesh, save in public (57) it
were..When King Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted and he said in himself, 'I put my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine
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enemy by the might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, ' Know ye not who I am?' and they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am
King Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed he, they dismounted from their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him
honour, and said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?' Quoth he, 'Indeed, my life is a light matter to me and I put my trust in
God the Most High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him, saying, 'May this suffice thee! We will do with thee that which is in
our power and whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour thee with our goods and our lives, and we are his chief officers and
the most in favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause the folk follow after thee, for that the inclination of the people, all of
them, is to thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth you.'.? ? ? ? ? Whilere, the verses that I made it was thy wont to flout,
Saying, "No passer by the way (105) hath part in me or mine..When the folk heard his words, they talked of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O
folk, let not his speech beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and when he happeneth on the like of us, he is
a singer.' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he, 'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this
fellow! Let me make an end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they delivered the singer from the Persian, the
master of the house, and seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they rejoiced in him..When the king heard this,
wonderment gat hold of him and his admiration for the vizier redoubled; so he bade him go to his house and return to him [on the morrow],
according to his wont. Accordingly, the vizier withdrew to his lodging, where he passed the night and the ensuing day..It befell one day that the
king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me, "Harkye, Ibn Nafil" "At thy service, O my lord," answered I; and he said, "I
would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that thou hast never related either to me or to my father Jemhour." "O my lord,"
rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind shall it be of the kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is, so it be a
goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord," said I, "I know many stories of various kinds; so whether of the kinds
preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is well," answered he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and heard
it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I conjure thee by my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn and that
which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed thou conjurest [me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and thou shalt]
hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and the pleasantest and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am attentive to
thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.Officer's Story, The Fourteenth, ii. 183..? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince
dcxii.As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the by-street, [wherein was the house] of Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the latter was
sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw Mesrour running along the street and said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth the
Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her [for thee;] whereupon she arose
and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And he said to her, 'None is dead save
Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy boon-companion.' And he to her,
'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the
sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie down, so he may see thee and go and acquaint the Khalif and confirm my
saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered her with her veil and sat at her head, weeping..When the king heard his
vizier's words, he marvelled with the utmost wonderment and bade him retire to his lodging. [So Er Rehwan withdrew to his house and abode there
till eventide of the next day, when he again presented himself before the king.].69. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife dcliv.Presently, he
caught sight of an earthen pan turned over upon its mouth; so he raised it from the ground and found under it a horse's tail, freshly cut off, and the
blood oozing from it; whereby he knew that the cook adulterated his meat with horses' flesh. When he discovered this default, he rejoiced therein
and washing his hands, bowed his head and went out; and when the cook saw that he went and gave him nought, he cried out, saying, 'Stay, O
sneak, O slink-thief!' So the lackpenny stopped and said to him, 'Dost thou cry out upon me and becall [me] with these words, O cuckold?' Whereat
the cook was angry and coming down from the shop, said, 'What meanest thou by thy speech, O thou that devourest meat and kouskoussou and
bread and seasoning and goest forth with "Peace (13)[be on thee!]," as it were the thing had not been, and payest down nought for it?' Quoth the
lackpenny, 'Thou liest, O son of a cuckold!' Wherewith the cook cried out and laying hold of the lackpenny's collar, said, 'O Muslims, this fellow is
my first customer (14) this day and he hath eaten my food and given me nought.'.See, then, O august king," continued the youth, "what envy doth
and injustice and how God caused the viziers' malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me against all who envy
me my favour with the king and show forth the truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the king repent of my
slaughter, for that I am guiltless of offence, and if I knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".? ? ? ? ? n. The Man and his
Wilful Wife dcxxviii.King's Daughter of Baghdad, El Abbas and the, iii. 53..Then said he whom she had delivered from torture and for whom she
had paid a thousand dirhems and who had required her of herself in his house, for that her beauty pleased him, and [when she refused to yield to
him] had forged a letter against her and treacherously denounced her to the Sultan and requited her bounty with ingratitude, 'I am he who wronged
her and lied against her, and this is the issue of the oppressor's affair.'.I did as she bade me and when I returned, she said to me, "Sit, so I may relate
to thee yonder fellow's case, lest thou be affrighted at that which hath befallen him. Thou must know that I am the Khalif's favourite, nor is there
any more in honour with him than I; and I am allowed six nights in each month, wherein I go down [into the city and take up my abode] with my
the-boys-scrap-book.pdf
Page 5/9

The Boys Scrap Book

[former] mistress, who reared me; and when I go down thus, I dispose of myself as I will. Now this young man was the son of neighbours of my
mistress, when I was a virgin girl. One day, my mistress was [engaged] with the chief [officers] of the palace and I was alone in the house. When
the night came on, I went up to the roof, so I might sleep there, and before I was aware, this youth came up from the street and falling upon me,
knelt on my breast. He was armed with a poniard and I could not win free of him till he had done away my maidenhead by force; and this sufficed
him not, but he must needs disgrace me with all the folk, for, as often as I came down from the palace, he would lie in wait for me by the way and
swive me against my will and follow me whithersoever I went. This, then, is my story, and as for thee, thou pleasest me and thy patience pleaseth
me and thy good faith and loyal service, and there abideth with me none dearer than thou." Then I lay with her that night and there befell what
befell between us till the morning, when she gave me wealth galore and fell to coming to the pavilion six days in every month..When Er Reshid
came to the throne, he invested Jaafer ben Yehya ben Khalid el Bermeki (156) with the vizierate. Now Jaafer was eminently distinguished for
generosity and munificence, and the stories of him to this effect are renowned and are written in the books. None of the viziers attained to the rank
and favour which he enjoyed with Er Reshid, who was wont to call him brother (157) and used to carry him with him into his house. The period of
his vizierate was nineteen years, (158) and Yehya one day said to his son Jaafer, "O my son, what time thy reed trembleth, water it with kindness."
(159) Opinions differ concerning the reason of Jaafer's slaughter, but the better is as follows. Er Reshid could not brook to be parted from Jaafer
nor from his [own] sister Abbaseh, daughter of El Mehdi, a single hour, and she was the loveliest woman of her time; so he said to Jaafer, "I will
marry thee to her, that it may be lawful to thee to look upon her, but thou shalt not touch her." [Accordingly, they were married] and they used both
to be present in Er Reshid's sitting chamber. Now the Khalif would rise bytimes [and go forth] from the chamber, and they being both young and
filled with wine, Jaafer would rise to her and swive her. She conceived by him and bore a handsome boy and fearing Er Reshid, despatched the
newborn child by one of her confidants to Mecca the Holy, may God the Most High advance it in honour and increase it in venerance and nobility
and magnification! The affair abode concealed till there befell despite between Abbaseh and one of her slave-girls, whereupon the latter discovered
the affair of the child to Er Reshid and acquainted him with its abiding-place. So, when the Khalif made the pilgrimage, he despatched one who
brought him the boy and found the affair true, wherefore he caused befall the Barmecides that which befell. (160).15. The Cat and the Crow cl.All
this while Meimoun's eye was upon her and presently he said to her, 'Harkye, Tuhfeh! Sing to me.' But Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him and said,
'Desist, O Meimoun. Thou sufferest not Tuhfeh to pay heed unto us.' Quoth he, 'I will have her sing to me.' And words waxed between them and
Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him. Then she shook and became like unto the Jinn and taking in her hand a mace of stone, said to him, 'Out on thee!
What art thou that thou shouldst bespeak us thus? By Allah, but for the king's worship and my fear of troubling the session and the festival and the
mind of the Sheikh Iblis, I would assuredly beat the folly out of thy head!' When Meimoun heard these her words, he rose, with the fire issuing
from his eyes, and said, 'O daughter of Imlac, what art thou that thou shouldst outrage me with the like of this talk?' 'Out on thee, O dog of the Jinn,'
replied she, 'knowest thou not thy place?' So saying, she ran at him and offered to strike him with the mace, but the Sheikh Iblis arose and casting
his turban on the ground, said, 'Out on thee, O Meimoun! Thou still dost with us on this wise. Wheresoever thou art present, thou troubleth our life!
Canst thou not hold thy peace till thou goest forth of the festival and this bride-feast (222) be accomplished? When the circumcision is at an end
and ye all return to your dwelling-places, then do as thou wilt. Out on thee, O Meimoun! Knowest thou not that Imlac is of the chiefs of the Jinn?
But for my worship, thou shouldst have seen what would have betided thee of humiliation and punishment; but by reason of the festival none may
speak. Indeed thou exceedest: knowest thou not that her sister Wekhimeh is doughtier than any of the Jinn? Learn to know thyself: hast thou no
regard for thy life?'.51. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving cccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? O friends, the East wind waxes, the morning
draweth near; A plaintive voice (114) bespeaks me and I rejoice to hear..Destiny, Of, i. 136..On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of
which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a
little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that
the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir
et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou
mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I,
"I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth
he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..When this came to the king's
knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him, whilst he himself went out and overtaking the vizier, smote
him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and returning to his dwelling-place, went in to her and married
her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her affair to God the Most High; and indeed she was used to
serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her husband..Upon the parting day our loves from us did fare, iii.
114..? ? ? ? ? I swear by his life, yea, I swear by the life of my love without peer, To please him or save him from hurt, I'd enter the fire without
fear!.On this wise I abode a while of time, every day shooting an elephant, whereupon my master came and carried it away, till, one day, as I sat
hidden in the tree, there came up elephants without number, roaring and trumpeting, so that meseemed the earth trembled for the din. They all made
for the tree whereon I was and the girth whereof was fifty cubits, and compassed it about. Then a huge elephant came up to the tree and winding his
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trunk about it, tugged at it, till he plucked it up by the roots and cast it to the ground. I fell among the elephants, and the great elephant, coming up
to me, as I lay aswoon for affright, wound his trunk about me and tossing me on to his back, made off with me, accompanied by the others; nor did
he leave faring on with me, and I absent from the world, till he brought me to a certain place and casting me down from off his back, went away,
followed by the rest. I lay there awhile, till my trouble subsided and my senses returned to me, when I sat up, deeming myself in a dream, and
found myself on a great hill, stretching far and wide and all of elephants' bones. So I knew that this was their burial-place and that they had brought
me thither on account of the bones..Clemency, Of, i. 120..122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.When El Melik ez Zahir heard
Muineddin's story, he marvelled thereat Then rose another officer and said, 'O lord, bear what befell me in bygone days..146. The Lovers of
Bassora dcxciii.71. Haroun er Reshid and the two Girls ccclxxxvii.When Galen saw what appeared to him of the [mock] physician's incapacity, he
turned to his disciples and pupils and bade them fetch the other, with all his gear and drugs. So they brought him into his presence on the speediest
wise, and when Galen saw him before him, he said to him, 'Knowest thou me?' ' No,' answered the other, 'nor did I ever set eyes on thee before this
day.' Quoth the sage, 'Dost thou know Galen?' And the weaver said, 'No.' Then said Galen, 'What prompted thee to that which thou dost?' So he
related to him his story and gave him to know of the dowry and the obligation by which he was bound with regard to his wife, whereat Galen
marvelled and certified himself of the matter of the dower..? ? ? ? ? The pains of long desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my
body sore have tried..? ? ? ? ? To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined; His soul's a captive slave, in sickness' hands confined..? ? ? ? ? O
morn, our loves that sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad
the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? Awaken, O ye sleepers all, and profit, whilst it's here By what's vouchsafed of fortune fair and life untroubled, clear..? ? ? ? ?
Suppose for distraction he seek in the Spring and its blooms one day, The face of his loved one holds the only Spring for his eye..? ? ? ? ? Yet thou
repaidst me with constraint, rigour and perfidy, To which no lover might himself on any wise resign..? ? ? ? ? r. Prince Behram of Persia and the
Princess Ed Detma dccccxciv.? ? ? ? ? h. The Serpent-Charmer and his Wife dcxiv.Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she made the
Lady Zubeideh weep, and she said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the Commander of the
Faithful hath sought him in every place, but hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's hands, said to her,
"O my lady, if thou wouldst have him found, I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with the Commander of
the Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself and go round about
in quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29) If I find him, I will
bring him before the Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from hope of him and
that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so be of good heart
and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own place,
rejoicing..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in perplexity and confusion and said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we
may look into his affair.".Then they all four arose, laying wagers with one another, and went forth, walking, from the palace-gate [and fared on] till
they came in at the gate of the street in which Aboulhusn el Khelia dwelt. He saw them and said to his wife Nuzhet el Fuad, "Verily, all that is
sticky is not a pancake and not every time cometh the jar off safe. (38)' Meseemeth the old woman hath gone and told her lady and acquainted her
with our case and she hath disputed with Mesrour the eunuch and they have laid wagers with one another about our death and are come to us, all
four, the Khalif and the eunuch and the Lady Zubeideh and the old woman." When Nuzhet el Fuad heard this, she started up from her lying posture
and said, "How shall we do?" And he said, "We will both feign ourselves dead and stretch ourselves out and hold our breath." So she hearkened
unto him and they both lay down on the siesta[-carpet] and bound their feet and shut their eyes and covered themselves with the veil and held their
breath..?STORY OF THE MAN OF KHORASSAN, HIS SON AND HIS GOVERNOR..Presently, up came a horseman in quest of water, so he
might water his horse. He saw the woman and she was pleasing in his sight; so he said to her, 'Arise, mount with me and I will take thee to wife and
entreat thee kindly.' Quoth she, 'Spare me, so may God spare thee! Indeed, I have a husband.' But he drew his sword and said to her, 'An thou obey
me not, I will smite thee and kill thee.' When she saw his malice, she wrote on the ground in the sand with her finger, saying, 'O Abou Sabir, thou
hast not ceased to be patient, till thy wealth is gone from thee and thy children and [now] thy wife, who was more precious in thy sight than
everything and than all thy wealth, and indeed thou abidest in thy sorrow all thy life long, so thou mayst see what thy patience will profit thee.'
Then the horseman took her, and setting her behind him, went his way.
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